If You Don’t Speak, They Won’t Hear
May is a critical time to have parents, teachers, staff and members of the community

contact local state legislators about key items in the state budget for one’s school district.

When making contact with legislators, be specific and narrow regarding a request.

Ideally, meet face-to-face to talk about how revenue limit cuts are hurting opportunities

for students. Whether it’s a school district eliminating SAGE, reducing the number of

extracurricular offerings, or cutting back on a Gifted and Talented program, the key is to

tell one’s stories.
Legislators typically refer to stories from constituents when they debate bills. Don’t stop

at telling them about financial hardships. Focus on the needs that will go unmet and put a

human face on the cuts necessary to comply with state-imposed revenue limits.

If a personal visit cannot be arranged, call legislators at home on Friday or Monday,

when they are usually in their legislative district. Express concerns and ask them if they

will support important budget initiatives. A letter or e-mail are options, but again,

have specific and targeted concerns. Always ask if they support your position, and if

communicating in writing, indicate a desire for a response.
Be cordial, tell one’s stories, and ask the legislator if he or she supports the school

district’s position. If a school district’s hardships are not brought to the people elected to

represent them at the Capitol, help will never materialize.

